## Jo Ann Fey, Ed.D. Superintendent

## KILLEEN INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

200 North W.S. Young Drive, Killeen, Texas 76543 P.O. Box 967, Killeen, Texas 76540-0967 (254) 336-0000

January 26, 2024

Dear Parents or Guardians:

The Killeen Independent School District is scheduled to open a new middle school in the Fall of 2024. This new school will be located on the south side of the school district, off of Chaparral Road, Killeen. When a new school is opened an attendance boundary must be established. Creating a new attendance zone causes changes to existing attendance zones. New attendance zones for several middle schools impacted by the creation of a zone for the new middle school have been proposed to the school board. The school board, in turn, has authorized the administration to hold a meeting on the proposed changes so that input from parents who will be affected can be gathered. Please consider attending one of the meetings scheduled below so that district staff can explain the zoning proposal, receive your input, and ultimately present that input to the school board prior to any official action being taken on attendance zones for the 2024-25 school year.

Our records indicate that your residence is in the area that will be impacted by the <u>proposed</u> attendance zone changes associated with the opening of the new Dr. Jimmie Don Aycock Middle School for the 2024-2025 school year. Community input is vital to this important decision. Please attend one of the following meetings:

Tuesday, February 6th, 2024, at 6:00 pm in the Charles Patterson MS cafeteria

Wednesday, February 7th, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. in the Nolanville ES cafeteria

Parents are encouraged to attend one of these meetings. A map indicating the proposed changes is included in this e-mail. Maps will be available at each meeting.

If your child is attending another campus on an approved transfer, you must complete a new application each year to remain at that campus. If your child is at another campus for a special program, you will be notified separately of any special program changes due to this rezoning.

We are committed to providing the best educational environment for every student. We also strive to make the most effective and efficient utilization of school facilities that have been generously provided by the community.

Please address any questions or comments to <a href="KISDrezoning@killeenisd.org">KISDrezoning@killeenisd.org</a>.

Sincerely

Jo Ann Fey, Ed.D. Superintendent